
Livestock Premise ID 
Livestock Premise Registration Numbers must be obtained for the location(s) where your animals are 
housed. A Livestock Premise ID number must be obtained for all animal projects with the exception of 
cats, dogs, & rabbits. The livestock premise registration program is intended to protect animal health, as 
well as the security of the food chain. Any person who keeps one or more livestock animals at a location 
in Wisconsin is required to register that location. To “keep livestock” means to own, feed, house, 
confine or care for livestock, or to exercise legal or physical control over livestock.  
 
To register for a livestock premise ID number online, visit www.wiid.org. If you have any questions, 
please contact the Extension Office at 608-328-9440. 
 
Horse Exhibitors will need to write their Premise ID number at the top of their Coggins, which is due 
to the Extension office by Monday, May 2. 
 
NO FAIR ENTRY will be accepted at the fair office for showing without a premise ID number for all 
animal projects (excluding cats, dogs & rabbits)!  
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